MLN EXECUTIVE BOARD

May 31, 2006

9:30 a.m. South Charleston Library

I. Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 9:40 a.m. by Chair Emilee Seese. Those attending were Ann Farr, Emilee Seese, Brian Raitz, Suzette Lowe, Judy Gunsaulis, Cheri Davis, Vickie Terry, Danny McMillian, and Eva McGuire.

II. Business

A. Circulation Committee Policy: Emilee Seese

The MLN Circulation Policy was presented with amendments for board approval. Proposed amendment included a clarification concerning institutional cards. Brian made the motion that the institutional card statement be changed to “It is recommended that…”. Ann Farr seconded.

Motion carried.

Brian had a question concerning honoring holds placed by other libraries. His library would like to have a reciprocal agreement with Vienna Library to honor each other’s patron’s hold. It was the consensus of the board that it is the individual library’s choice as to policy concerning honoring holds of other libraries. 

Brian Raitz moved, with Cheri Davis seconding, that the MLN Circulation Policy be approved with amendment. Motion carried.

B. Cataloging Committee Policy – Suzette Lowe

The Cataloging Committee recommended only one change to the existing policy. The addition of  “individual logins and passwords” was added to replace the generic logins and passwords for catalogers based on their levels of training.

Brain Raitz moved, with Cheri Davis seconding, that the proposed cataloging policy be approved. Motion carried.

III. Adjournment

The meeting adjourned at 9:55 a.m.

